From: Sent: Anna Benoit

Sent T October 18, 2021 1:44 PM

To:

Office of the Legislative Counsel

Subject:

Bill No. 1 - Elections Act (amended)



** EXTERNAL EMAIL / COURRIEL EXTERNE **

Exercise caution when opening attachments or clicking on links / Faites preuve de prudence si vous ouvrez une pièce jointe ou cliquez sur un lien

Office of the Legislative Counsel CIBC Building, Suite 802 1809 Barrington Street

Regarding: Bill No. 1 - Elections Act (amended)

Dear Members of the Law Amendments Committee.

My name is Anna Benoit. I am 16 years old and a grade 12 student at account to the move to hold fixed elections mid-July as it would eliminate the opportunity for the student vote in schools.

The student vote has fostered my interest in politics, especially helping me learn about local candidates. It gives me hope that although we cannot yet vote, someone will still hear the voice of the students in our schools.

I beg you to consider a different election date that would coincide with the September-June school year so this amazing program can continue to run.

Sincerely,

Anna Benoit